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President

Lynda Boody

     202 355-4201

Secretary

Ann Rudolph
            463-5803
Treasurer

Candy LoBue


463-2677

Board Members

Term thru 6/18

Jim Snyder


221-3986

Oscar Hernandez


463-1873

Peggy Bitler


463-4239

Richard Ernst

     916 749-8479

Kathie Mann


463-4265

Term thru 6/19

James Schreiber


463-3377

Gary Hardesty


463-1648

Ken Bitler


463-4239

Dale Theiss


463-9215

Amy Geddes


463-6645

Newsletter

Prices  463-3794

Program Schedule:
2-6  Randy Denton – State Parks
2-13  Board meeting
2-20  Student of the Month
2-27  ??Speech Contest
3-6 
Upcoming Events:

2-4 Super Bowl Event

2-13  Club Board meeting
3-9,10 Lucy’s Bull Sale
3-17 Friends of NRA dinner
4-7 Spring Dance
Super Bowl Party:  This weekend is the big show.  As of this morning, there were still 20 tickets unsold.  It is the last 25 tickets that provide our profit from this event.  So as of this morning our profit will be about $500.  Hopefully we will do better than that. 

 Saturday morning at 9:00 we setup for the party.  We have to do a great job of entertaining our guests because it is the boring Patriots again in the Super Bowl..  Let’s hope there are lots of good ads to watch.  Anyway our job is to have a congenial atmosphere and plenty of great food.  Saturday we have to get the tables and chairs setup and we have the two TV sets we raffle off to get setup and ready to use.  
Sunday morning about 9:00 food preparation gets serious.  We have tri-tips to cook and lots of other dishes to get ready.  If you are “on the cook crew” be sure to be at the Catholic Center to help or let Kathie know what, where and when you are doing your part.  It all has to be ready for our guests by 2:00.
TRF and Polio: Yerington Rotary Club is part of Rotary International.  As part of that organization we should support the many projects that R.I. organizes  and supports.  So far members have donated $1,247 directly (through Club records) to the R. I. All Programs Fund and $1,010 directly to R. I.’s Polio Fund.   In adition, members have contributed another $2,800 to APF.  I think most of this amount comes from the silent auction at our Foundation Dinner last November.  This averages about $120 per member.  Not bad, but there are several members who have not contributed so far this year and hopefully we can improve even on this record.  The donations to the Polio Fund, obviously, help eliminate the few remaining sources of  the polio virus.  It is incredibly expensive to do this, but failing to eliminate them will quickly bring us back to where we started in the 1980’s with thousands of polio cases each year.  The APF is ultimately the source of money for funding local projects (like the project we are doing at the Jeanne Dini Center) as well as the international projects R.I. helps fund.  
Polio challenge  with Smith Valley:  The competition is over.  The jars have been “filled”, turned in and coins counted.  It has been a very successful fundraiser for polio.  The Yerington Club contributed $1,159.80.  Unfortunately the Smith Valley Club came up with $7.42 more than we did.  Lynda will be attending their meeting (in her pjs) on a date in March to be determined later.  Yerington Rotarians will be welcome at that meeting.
Programs: We have had some very interesting programs lately.  I think the quality of these programs is what makes Rotary the most active and knowledgeable community service group in Yerington.  On Jan. 16 Al McNeil brought in a speaker who addressed the human trafficking issues and the Awaken program that deals with it.  On Jan. 23 Carolyn Strelo-Smith brought in Amy Orton, executive director of  the Yerington Chamber of Commerce who spoke about Chamber activities. Among other CC programs Rotarians are invited to the Chamber’s Business and Breakfast on the 1st and 3rd Wednesday of the month   A $1,500 check was presented to the Food Pantry organization at the meeting as well.  On Jan. 30 Valerie Stanley brought Jill and Jeff Page (parents of Joe Page, our outgoing exchange student, currently living in Cartagena, Spain).  It sounds like Joe  is having a very enjoyable stay in Spain.  
Things to be thinking about (and being ready to help with):

Volunteer positions:  The Library Board and the Hospital Board need volunteers.  Talk to Amy Geddes or Judy Price about these opportunities.
Baskets for Conference: As has been done for the past several years, District 5190 solicits a basket of “stuff”  from each Area to “auction”  during Conference.  This years “theme” is “Camping”,   Be thinking about what our Club could contribute to the Area 10 basket.  
NRA Fund raiser dinner (March 17):  For quite a few years now, Rotary has helped the Friends of NRA organization with their annual fundraising dinner.  We do get paid a modest fee for our help, but this is more a community service job than a fund raiser for Rotary.  Our jobs are to cook the steaks on our BBQ grill and help The Bakery Gallery serve the food.  Mary prepares all the food (except the steaks) but she does not have enough personnel to efficiently serve it.  She helps us out on lots of our events, so we help her out here.

Pinewood Derby car:  District Governor McDonald has cajoled most if not all 5190 clubs into donating money (our Club members came up with $525) to Polio to purchase, design, construct and race a Pinewood Derby car (as back in Cub Scouts).  Our car is progressing.  I am working on its weight now.  I need to get the weight up to about 5 ounces.  I am not sure I will get the car painted before I leave on our trip, so we might need some help there.  

Speech Contest: Amanda Aldridge is “requiring” her classes at YHS to prepare a speech for the Rotary District Speech Contest.  The top candidates from her classes, and possible other candidates, will compete at a Rotary meeting probably in late February.
Lucy’s Bull Sale:  We generally help Lucy out in her attempts to impress the beef raising crowd that beef is a tasty thing to eat.  It is not really that tough a job.  It does require several members to help at the Saturday evening dinner and maybe a few at other times.
Scholarship committee: The scholarship committee met and discussed procedures and possible changes.  For now the primary goal is to find out why students are not collecting the full scholarship.  There is some evidence that their efforts on that are working.  They also discussed having a mentor program (having Rotarians meet with scholarship recipients and talk about their progress).  If interested talk to Lucy or anyone on the committee.
Presidential theme: RI President-elect Barry Rassin’s theme for 2018-19, Be the Inspiration.  Do you know this year’s theme?
Good bye Kenny.
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Ken Bitler lost his battle with cancer Thursday.


No one was quicker at recognizing when there was work to be done and just doing it.  He will be greatly missed.








